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It is also out of scruples about the strength of the Moon God, so they naturally 
try to avoid conflicts with the Moon God. 

“But teacher, this group of people has a deep relationship with that Brian Chu. 
Keeping it around will be a disaster after all.” 

“It’s the best time to catch everything at once.” 

Chen Jiuzhou felt unwilling. 

During this year, although he didn’t do anything personally, the pursuit of 
Mark’s relatives and friends by his subordinates undoubtedly never stopped 
for a moment. 

However, this group of people seemed to have evaporated half of the world, 
and none of his subordinates were found. 

Now they all came here at once. 

Chen Jiuzhou was naturally unwilling to let them go like this. 

“enough!” 

“Priorities, can’t you tell?” 

“Delaying the master’s important business, ten heads are not enough for you 
to chop off!” 

After the wind, Mu Zihua scolded sharply. 

Chen Jiuzhou gritted his teeth, but finally lost his voice. 

But the light shining in those eyes obviously did not intend to give up just like 
that. 



Soon, after Moon God took a last look at the world in front of him, he turned 
and left. 

Under the boundless sky, all he could see was the back of that peerless 
figure. 

Tragic, like the end of a movie. 

After Luna left, Chen Jiuzhou and the others naturally followed suit. 

They came to the Himalayas here to find the moon god. 

The moon god has gone, so they naturally don’t need to stay. 

However, the scene just now undoubtedly made Ye Qingtian feel more 
dignified in his heart. 

Listening to Luna’s conversation just now, it is obvious that they got mixed up 
after Luna seemed to follow suit. 

“In the end what happened?” 

“Even Moon God got on their pirate ship.” 

“Could it be that the Moon God has also been controlled?” 

Thinking of things like that, God of War is undoubtedly even more desperate. 

I just feel that this world is really going to end completely. 

Just imagine, if all warriors in the world are enslaved by thieves, only you are 
fighting alone. 

Everywhere you look, they are all enemies. 

Even, you can’t even find a like-minded ally. 

Chapter 4593 

How desperate should you be? 

This is how Ye Qingtian feels now. 



lonely, hopeless 

All kinds of negative emotions tore at him crazily. 

God of War thought, in the world where Mark was tolerated by the world, he 
probably felt the same as himself, so desolate. 

“God of War, be careful!” 

However, just between Ye Qingtian’s emotions. 

Behind him, there was a sudden sound. 

When Ye Qingtian heard the words, he felt his hair stand on end, and a sense 
of crisis of death surged instantly. 

He turned his head suddenly, and saw that at some point, two figures had 
arrived behind Ye Qingtian. 

One held a sword and the other punched. 

The moves and moves are all murderous intentions. 

The God of War was shocked, narrowly dodging the killing sword. 

However, God of War did not escape the other person’s heavy punch. 

boom! 

Just listen to the heavy punches fall. 

The God of War’s tiger body trembled, and he spit blood and flew upside 
down, and finally fell hard to the ground. 

“teacher!” 

“Mars!” 

Denren Ye and Xu Lei shouted in fear. 

God of War endured the severe pain and stood up from the ruins. 



With gloomy eyes and blood on the corner of his mouth, he looked at the two 
familiar figures in front of him. 

“The King of Fighters!” 

“Sword Master!” 

“Are you crazy?” 

“I’m Ye Qingtian, Lao Ye.” 

“Aren’t you going to kill me?” 

Ye Qingtian’s eyes were red, looking at his former comrades-in-arms, pointing 
at himself with a sword in his hand. 

And who can understand the pain in Ye Qingtian’s heart like a needle prick. 

However, Juggernaut and King of Fighters turned a deaf ear to Ye Qingtian’s 
words. 
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At this moment, these two titled masters are like ruthless killing machines 
controlled by others. In their eyes, only death can calm the anger in their 
hearts. 

Therefore, after hearing Ye Qingtian’s words, the two still had no intention of 
stopping. 

They drew their swords again and slashed at Ye Qingtian angrily. 

The terrifying sword energy was almost overwhelming. 

In desperation, Ye Qingtian had no choice but to resist. 



However, what shocked Ye Qingtian was that the strength of Juggernaut and 
King of Fighters, who were far behind him in terms of cultivation before, had 
skyrocketed by several tenths. 

In a confrontation, Ye Qingtian did not gain the upper hand, and was directly 
knocked back by the sword master’s sword qi. 

The King of Fighters rushed forward when he found an opportunity, only to 
hear a loud bang, and God of War was repelled again. 

In desperation, the God of War had no choice but to use the Tianfan Palm that 
Mark taught him. 

But even so, it’s only worthy of a tie with the Juggernaut. 

“How can it be so strong?” 

Ye Qingtian trembled greatly. 

He did not expect that the strength of the Juggernaut and the King of Fighters 
has improved so much. 

After Ye Qingtian was sent flying a hundred meters again, the eyes of 
Juggernaut and King of Fighters then fell on the group of women behind God 
of War. 

The icy face was full of majestic murderous intent. 

Afterwards, the Juggernaut drew out his long sword and angrily slashed 
towards Xu Lei and the others. 

“Miss Xu, be careful!” 

Xu Lei, who stood at the forefront, undoubtedly bears the brunt. 

Denren Ye was shocked and immediately stood up to resist. 

But it’s useless. 

The strength of the Juggernaut and the King of Fighters is something that 
even the God of War cannot resist. 

What’s more, Denren Ye isn’t even the master? 



Seeing that the Sword Master’s sword was about to pierce through Denren 
Ye’s chest. 

But at this moment, a childish voice of anger quietly sounded from the end of 
Tianhe. 

“Where is the evildoer, how dare you hurt my sister-in-law?” 

“Take your life!” 

Under the angry and childish voice, everyone saw only a small figure running 
wildly from a thousand meters away. 

The speed is so fast that it arrives in the blink of an eye. 

In the end, he was one step ahead of the Sword Master and arrived in front of 
Denren Ye. 

Afterwards, under the astonished gazes of everyone, this little guy actually 
held half of the Sword Master’s sword with both hands. 

Chapter 4595 

Then with a sudden flick, the long sword turned around and flew in the 
direction of the Juggernaut and the King of Fighters. 

The Juggernaut and the King of Fighters quickly avoided. 

“Want to hide?” 

“I’ll kill you!” 

The little guy was very angry. 

After swinging the long sword, he rushed up immediately, and punched out 
suddenly. 

The King of Fighters punched him hard! 

bump! 



With a loud bang, the King of Fighters’ account was broken, and the pain of 
the broken bone made the King of Fighters feel unbearable pain, but before 
he could scream, the little guy directly kicked him in the face. 

The King of Fighters vomited blood and flew out. 

At this time, the Juggernaut held the sword again and stabbed at the little guy. 

However, the little guy was like a steel and iron frame, with his hands tied into 
a knife, and he slashed suddenly. 

The long sword broke, and the broken blade was held by the little guy, and it 
was directly inserted into the shoulder of the Juggernaut. 

The entire shoulder blade was crushed by Dongchuan. 

Blood gushes out like a fountain! 

“Bully my sister-in-law and Uncle God of War, die to me!” 

The little guy smashed his fists wildly, and finally even wanted to kill the 
Juggernaut and the King of Fighters directly. 

“Okay.” 

“Be merciful.” 

At this time, everyone was dumbfounded. 

Everyone was stunned. 

He stared blankly at the little guy in front of him who looked like a god of 
death. 

At first, no one recognized who this person was. 

Until I heard him call Denren Ye’s sister-in-law and God of War as uncle. 
Denren Ye and the others only realized it later. 

This little guy turned out to be Mark’s son, Chu Lin! 

The little guy disappeared almost at the same time as his father. 



Now, after reappearing, it has become so terrifying. 

This undoubtedly made Ye Qingtian and the others tremble. 

However, now is not the time to be shocked by this. 

Seeing that the Juggernaut and the King of Fighters were almost beaten to 
death by Chu Lin, Ye Qingtian quickly called him to stop and told him to stop. 

But the little guy didn’t listen at all, and seemed determined to kill them, to 
vent his anger on his sister-in-law and God of War. 

“Xiao Lin, why don’t you stop?” 

“If you do this again, I will be angry.” 

Suddenly, a voice came from afar again. 

Amidst the reproachful voice, a graceful and luxurious figure walked over. 

This time, Chu Lin was very obedient, and immediately stopped. 

Standing there, like a child who has done something wrong and is being 
punished, he explained to the moving figure, “Auntie, don’t be angry, they are 
bad people, Xiao Lin is just punishing the bad people!” 
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Just now, he was just a little monster, and Xiao Chulin, who was killing all 
directions, has now turned into a well-behaved and obedient boy. 

He stood there honestly, explaining to his aunt in a low voice. 

Just like that, Tang Yun, the former lord of Truman who ruled the world of 
martial arts for ten years, reappeared in everyone’s sight. 

The moment he saw her, Ye Qingtian, God of War, felt as if he had been hit 
by a thunderbolt, his wounded body trembling uncontrollably. 



Deep down in my heart, there is a complex emotion brewing. 

“Master Tang Tang?” 

“How could it be?” 

“Is she still alive?” m.vodtw.com 

Among the people present, not many knew Tang Yun. 

It is estimated that there is only Ye Qingtian alone. 

However, even though Xu Lei and Denren Ye didn’t know Tang Yun, they had 
seen her. 

In the decisive battle at Yunding Mountain, Mark, and Tang Yun fought hard 
for a long time, and finally won with the Yunyan Sword Art. 

Xu Lei and the others were undoubtedly impressed by this woman who was 
once at the top of power. 

“Is she Tang Yun?” 

Yue-yao also looked over. 

He looked at this woman with great interest. 

Yueyao no longer remembers whether she has met Tang Yun. 

Maybe I’ve seen it before, but I just didn’t care. 

However, Yue-Yao had undoubtedly heard of this name. 

Moreover, this woman seems to have an entangled relationship with Mark. 

“Damn Mark!” 

“How many women does he have outside?” 

“Another one came?” 

Noah muttered angrily. 



Before, Nuoya thought that if she wanted to win Mark, the only rival in love 
was Mark’s married wife, Helen Qiu. 

Now it seems that she was wrong. 

Today alone, the number of girls who came to visit Mark is probably more 
than one palm. 

And every one of them, with a beautiful appearance, seems to be no less than 
her. 

Some women’s temperament is even nobler than hers, and even dustier. 

Noah was a little discouraged. 

Chapter 4597 

Perhaps it is difficult to touch Mark’s heart after all his life. 

“Xiao Lin, come back.” 

“Why are you with her!” 

After Dare to tremble briefly, Denren Ye immediately called out to Chu Lin 
anxiously. 

This is the only flesh and blood left by her cousin, Denren Ye is of course 
worried, Chu Lin is with Tang Yun. 

After all, before my cousin was alive, Tang Yun and Tang Yun were life-and-
death enemies. 

The entire Trumen family was destroyed in Mark’s hands. 

Now that Mark’s son fell into Tang Yun’s hands, Denren Ye was really worried 
that Tang Yun would take revenge on this little guy for her hatred for Mark. 

Worried, Denren Ye ran forward regardless of the danger, hugged Chu Lin in 
her arms, and then looked at Tang Yun with hostility. 

Xu Lei also stood up and protected Chu Lin behind her. 



“Master Tang, the kindness and resentment between you and Mark has 
nothing to do with the next generation.” 

“Xiao Lin is still a child.” 

“Speaking of it, you can be regarded as a big shot who once ruled the world of 
martial arts, so you won’t lower your status and embarrass a child, right?” 

Xu Lei spoke to Tang Yun with serious eyes. 

Tang Yun didn’t pay attention to what Xu Lei and the others said. 

In Tang Yun’s eyes, these people were undoubtedly small people, whom she 
didn’t know. 

The only person she knew was the white-haired one in front, the god of war, 
Ye Qingtian. 

Tang Yun looked at him, and there seemed to be some surprise in her 
beautiful eyes, “God of War?” 

“I haven’t seen you for a few years, how did you become like this?” 

God of War had mixed emotions, and he just sighed, “It’s a long story, but I 
can only say that it’s forced by the situation and current events.” 

“However, Master Tang, I was looking for you.” 

“I believe you have heard about the Longmen Project.” 

“I’m sure there must be someone standing behind Fenghou and Odin.” 

“His purpose is to destroy the world.” 

“Right now, almost all the masters in the world’s martial arts world are 
enslaved.” 

“Even the moon god of the Japanese kingdom was brutally murdered.” 

“You may be one of the few titled masters who are still sober.” 

“So, I hope you can help me prevent their plot from succeeding.” 



God of War looked forward with anticipation. 

At this time, how he hopes that someone can stand up and help him. 
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However, God of War was disappointed after all. 

Facing the request, Tang Yun shook her head, “Ever since the Tru Clan 
disbanded, the so-called master of the Tru Clan has also disappeared.” 

“The me now is just Tang Yun.” 

“The survival of martial arts, the life and death of the world, on the day 
Trumen disbands, everything has nothing to do with me.” 

“But” God of War wanted to persuade him again. 

However, Tang Yun didn’t want to listen to it anymore. 

“God of War, we all have our own pursuits, don’t we?” 

“You take the responsibility of the world as your own responsibility, but I just 
want to be good and accompany this little guy to grow up.” 

When she said this, Tang Yun had already walked past God of War. 

She is tired. 

Having been the master of the Trumen all his life, he devoted all his time and 
energy to the great cause of the sect in the first half of his life. 

But in the end, it was nothing. 

power, status, strength 

It was no longer what Tang Yun wanted. 

Her only bondage is the little guy in front of her. 



If it wasn’t for this little guy holding her back. 

It is estimated that when the Chu Clan was defeated and her teacher was 
killed, Tang Yun was disheartened, and she must have committed suicide. 

Therefore, no matter how God of War requests, Tang Yun will not be shaken 
in any way. 

She missed the time when this little guy was babbling, and didn’t want to miss 
the rest of Chu Lin’s growth. 

“Xiao Lin, come here.” 

Just like that, under Ye Qingtian’s lost eyes, Tang Yun walked towards the 
ruins ahead. 

She called Chu Lin. 

But neither Xu Lei nor Denren Ye allowed Chu Lin to go over. 

“Sister-in-law, it’s okay.” 

“Aunt Tang is very kind to me!” 

“Just like mom.” 

“Grandma said that Aunt Tang is someone who can be treated like a mother.” 

Chu Lin said. 

Then, he broke free from Denren Ye’s embrace and ran towards Tang Yun. 

“Xiao Lin, come back!” 

Chapter 4599 

“You child, why are you disobedient?” 

Denren Ye was anxious and wanted to chase after her. 

But Xu Lei stopped her. 

“Denren Ye, forget it.” 



“She shouldn’t have any ill intentions towards Xiao Lin,” Xu Lei persuaded. 

“That won’t work either!” 

“In case she instills hate speech in Xiao Lin, making Xiao Lin hate my cousin 
Mark, if Cousin Mark is really not dead and comes back in the future, wouldn’t 
there be a tragedy of father and son killing each other.” 

Denren Ye was still worried about handing Chu Lin over to Tang Yun. 

After all, among so many people present, she was the only one who was 
related to Chu Lin by blood. 

She would never allow her cousin’s only child to be brought up by her enemy. 

Just when Denren Ye was worried, Tang Yun and Chu Lin had already arrived 
at the grave. 

“Kneel down.” 

Tang Yun said in a deep voice. 

“Aunt Tang, why is it so expensive?” 

“Here, who is buried here?” 

Chu Lin raised his head and looked over curiously. 

“Someone who is important to you.” 

“In the future, you will naturally know.” 

Tang Yun said coldly, no trace of emotion could be seen on her graceful and 
luxurious face. 

However, who knows what kind of emotions are surging in her heart. 

Under the grave, not only the man who was important to Chu Lin was buried, 
but also a very important man in her life? 

Thousands of grievances, all kinds of entanglement. 

In the end, after all, I didn’t even see the last side. 



It’s already, Yin and Yang are separated. 

“But, Mark, Mark, do you know that Chu Lin is not the son of you and Helen 
Qiu, but the child of you and me.” 

“It is I, the son born of you.” 

Tang Yun whispered in her heart. 

This secret is destined to be kept deep in her heart, and will never be known 
to anyone. 
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In front of everyone, Chu Lin knelt in front of the grave and kowtowed three 
times. 

But Chu Lin didn’t know who the tomb was built for. 

He just believed in his aunt Tang. 

Aunt Tang asked him to kowtow, and he kowtowed. 

Although he only got along with Aunt Tang for a short one year, even so, Chu 
Lin already had complete trust in her. 

Although Chu Lin is young, he can feel who treats him well and who treats him 
badly. 

In his short few years of life, Chu Lin met many people. 

However, the best for him, there are only three people. 

One is his grandma, the other is his mother, and the last is his Aunt Tang. 

Moreover, for some reason, when she was with Aunt Tang, Chu Lin always 
felt like being cared for by her mother. 



Although Aunt Tang was very strict with him, Chu Lin could clearly feel the 
pampering under the strictness. 

After Chu Lin kowtowed, Tang Yun turned around and was about to leave. 

Chu Lin also followed. 

But Denren Ye stopped her. 

“Xiao Lin, you child, where are you going?” 

“You still want to go with her?” 

“I am your real aunt.” 

“Be obedient and come home with me.” 

Denren Ye was still worried that Chu Lin would follow Tang Yun. 

“Sister-in-law, Aunt Tang is really good to me.” 

“Also, Aunt Tang also taught me martial arts.” 

“I want to be strong, I want to be as strong as my father.” 

“So sister-in-law, I’m sorry, I’m afraid Xiaolin can’t go with you.” 

The little guy Chu Lin bowed politely and apologized to Denren Ye. 

Then, he trotted all the way to catch up with Tang Yun, holding Tang Yun’s 
hand tightly with his little hand. 

But within a few steps, Yueyao stood in front of Tang Yun. 

Tang Yun raised her head, her cold eyes fell on the strange woman in front of 
her. 

He didn’t speak, but the puzzled expression was obviously wondering what 
the other party wanted to do? 

“Hi, I’m Yueyao, a friend of Mark.” 

“Before Mark left, he asked me to help protect his relatives and friends.” 



Chapter 4601 

“So, Sect Master Tang Yun, I’m sorry, I’m afraid this little guy can’t go with 
you.” 

“He is Mark’s child. According to his father’s instructions, I should take him 
back to India.” 

Yue Yao’s expressionless face fell on Tang Yun with cold eyes. 

Although the tone was gentle, it was obviously not a tone for discussion. 

Faced with Yueyao’s request, Tang Yun naturally would not agree. 

Chu Lin is now her only concern in this world. 

She will not hand over Chu Lin to anyone. 

Therefore, Tang Yun shook her head slowly when she heard Yueyao’s words. 

“Father?” 

“According to blood relationship, he may be Xiao Lin’s father.” 

“However, from birth to now, has he fulfilled his duties as a father for a day?” 

“So, don’t say today that you are just an outsider who has nothing to do with 
Xiaolin, even if Brian Chu is here in person, he is not qualified to ask me to 
return to Chulin.” 

Tang Yun spoke slowly, but she didn’t give Yueyao any face at all. 

Yue Yao frowned, “Master Tang, don’t you think that you are not qualified to 
say this yourself?” 

“Although I am an outsider, I have been friends with his father for many 
years.” 

“what about you?” 

“What are you?” 



“You have no blood relationship with Chu Lin, and you have no friendship with 
Mark, so what right do you have to hold onto Mark’s son?” 

Yue-yao questioned back. 

Tang Yun didn’t want to explain anything. 

She didn’t speak any more, took Chu Lin’s hand and continued walking 
forward. 

“Master Tang, it seems that you are determined to take him away?” 

Yue Yao’s eyes turned cold, and she seemed to want to fight with her. 

Seeing that the atmosphere here is already a little tense. 

Xu Lei hurried over and persuaded, “Miss Yueyao, forget it, let Xiaolin go with 
her.” 

“Although she has some grievances with Mark, she is by no means a bad 
person.” 

“Besides, Xiao Lin also said just now that it was his grandparents who asked 
Sect Master Tang Yun to take care of him.” 

“Xiao Lin is the heir of the Chu family after all. I think we should respect the 
decision of the old lady of the Chu family.” 

Xu Lei also lived in the Chu family for a few years. 

Therefore, I know the existence of the old lady of the Chu family. 

 


